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 The most recent Ofsted report (March 2015) stated; 

Leaders use the primary sport funding effectively. An initial audit of teachers’ skills 

was carried out to ensure that the funding was directed precisely to where it would 

have the most effect. New resources now support the way that physical education is 

taught. The school’s checks show that lessons have improved because teachers’ 

skills have developed as a result of the additional training they have had from 

specialist coaches. The range of opportunities and pupils’ uptake of activity has 

increased significantly. The school now participates fully in inter-school tournaments. 

At Saltersgate Junior School we are utilising the Primary PE and Sport Funding to 

improve the quality and breadth of our PE and sport provision through improving the 

quality of teaching and learning in PE, encouraging our pupils to adopt healthy 

lifestyles and taking part and competing to a high level in a wide range of sports 

activities and tournaments. 

Sports Premium money continues to help Saltersgate Junior School flourish in terms 

of PE and sport. 

Active Fusion have supplied us with a variety of courses, training days and twilight 

sessions to give staff the opportunity to improve their PE teaching skills further. A 

number of staff members have been involved in CPD courses in order to further their 

knowledge of various PE areas, including gymnastics, games and dance. Active 

Fusion have previously set up competitions for all schools around Doncaster to 

compete. Furthermore, PE experts have helped to team teach and coach members 

of staff in school. 

As part of Mr Thomas’s NPQSL project, many aspects of the PE curriculum was 

improved. The project was designed to improve staff knowledge and confidence 

when teaching PE as well as improve understanding of progression between lessons 

and topics. The project was a huge success as staff became much more confident 

and knowledgeable in PE, the PE curriculum and the progression of skills across 

different topics.  



The reintroduction of sports clubs at school was a major development post Covid-19 

restrictions at Saltersgate. All year groups were given access to a sports club in the 

spring and summer term, including athletics and basketball clubs.  

The Sports Premium funding played a major role in the replenishment of equipment 

across the Physical Education curriculum.  

This year inter and intra school tournaments were reintroduces, allowing the children 

to take part in competitive and non-competitive competition. This included the 

Stoneacre Cup, Active Fusion’s Festival of Sport, End of Term Sports Carousel 

Activities as well as our own Sports Day. 

SJS Sports Ambassadors is due to be introduced in the 2022-23 academic year. It is 

hoped that this will help staff to reintroduce Positive Play for all children at break 

times and lunch times.  

We look forward to another, even more successful academic year of Physical 

Education at Saltersgate Junior School.  

 


